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	COMPLAINT NUMBER
	12/665

	COMPLAINANT
	L. Poole

	ADVERTISER
	The Warehouse Limited

	ADVERTISEMENT
	The Warehouse Television

	DATE OF MEETING
	10 December 2012

	OUTCOME
	No Grounds to Proceed


Complaint: The television advertisement for The Warehouse showed a graph indicating the cost of purchasing some clothing items. The dots on the graph moved to form a smiling face as the voiceover stated “spend less on the things you need, so you can spend more on the things you want.”
Complainant, L. Poole, said: “…in the warehouse ad there is a graph that goes up and then down. As the red line goes up it the voice over says ‘Spend less on what you need and more on what you want this xmas’. Not only is this irresponsible to be saying at this time of year, considering the amount of reach the warehouse has in NZ I’d hate to think how many people have steered in that direction this time of year.”
The relevant provision was Basic Principle 4 of the Code of Ethics.

The Chairman noted the Complainant’s concern that the advertisement was socially irresponsible. 
After viewing a copy of the advertisement, the Chairman stated that the Advertiser was using the graph as a visual representation of savings that could be made on clothing other than the “essentials” of socks and underwear. She noted that the advertisement was promoting the sale on tops, swimwear and some footwear, and was not promoting spending more than what people had budgeted, or advocated going into debt.
The Chairman was of the view that the advertisement did not reach the threshold to be considered a breach the due sense of responsibility to consumers and to society required by Basic Principle 4 of the Code of Ethics. As such, the Chairman found that there was no apparent breach of the Advertising Codes.

Accordingly, the Chairman ruled that there were no grounds for the complaint to proceed.

Chairman’s Ruling: Complaint No Grounds to Proceed
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